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June 12, 2023 
 

 
HUMBOLDT BAY HARBOR, RECREATION, AND CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

NOTICE OF APPLICATION 
 
NOTICE IS HEARBY GIVEN that Manila Community Services District (MCSD) applied for a Harbor District 
permit for the MCSD Flood Reduction and Drainage Enhancement Project (Permit Application 2023-02). 
The application was accepted for filing by the Harbor District Board on June 8, 2023. This notice is being 
given consistent with District Ordinances and the Harbors and Navigation Code. Staff will follow standard 
procedures to review and evaluate the project. Following that analysis, the permit will go before the 
Board for a decision for or against approval. 
 
The overall Project will provide needed improvements to MCSD, County, and North Coast Rail Authority 
(Great Redwood Trail Agency) drainage infrastructure. Improvements include clearing and grading of 
existing drainage ditches/bioswales, replacement of failing or undersized culverts, new culverts and drainage 
ditches/bioswales, and rain gardens. The goals of the Drainage Project are to reduce flooding, increase 
climate change resiliency, and enhance ecosystem services. Two of the project locations are within Harbor 
District jurisdiction. The first location is a culvert replacement and bioswale improvements in areas adjacent 
to Young Lane and the northern extent of Peninsula Drive. The second location within Harbor District 
jurisdiction includes clearing and grading of an existing bioswale along the shoreline of the Manila 
Community Park. 
 
The exact location and nature of the proposed project are on file in the Humboldt Bay Harbor, Recreation 
and Conservation District office, 601 Startare Drive, Woodley Island Marina, Eureka, CA 95501 and 
https://humboldtbay.org/public-notices-announcements-information. Interested parties are invited to 
submit in writing any comments or requests for a public hearing relative to the proposed activity to the 
District office or rholmlund@humboldtbay.org. Written comments should be submitted no later than 
thirty (30) days from the date of this notice.  
 

 

https://humboldtbay.org/public-notices-announcements-information

